

FULGHAM-FULGHUM FAMILY FACTS

A newsletter publication of the Fulgham-Fulghum National Family Foundation, a non-profit, family educational, historical, and genealogical research Society

All articles with by-line are copyright of the author

Fall 2022 Fulgham-Fulghum Family Facts Issue 102 page 1



FOUNDATION HOLDS ANNUAL MEETING

Presents Peter Fulghum Plaque of Appreciation

Robert C. Fulgham, President, opened the Zoom meeting by recognizing Rev. Peter C Fulghum for his many years of tireless contributions to the Family. A plaque of appreciation was given to Peter and is pictured on the left. Robert summarized Peter's contribution with the following remarks:

BE IT KNOWN by this presentation from the officers and the Board of the Fulgham-Fulghum National Family Foundation on this day of October 11, 2022 that our beloved President Reverend Peter C. Fulghum who for over 40 years served as Vice President and President of the FFNFF and continues to serve as Scholarship Committee Chairman of the FFNFF.

Peter has been a member of the FFNFF since 1980. He attended the first national reunion in North Carolina in 1985.

At the 1989 reunion in Smithfield, VA, Peter along with Robert L. Fulghum (Author of All I Need to Know I Learned in Kindergarten) led the services at St. Luke's Church.

Peter was instrumental in having the Hunloke Cross dating from the 15th century restored as part of the antiquities of Winger Worth Church of England. Restoration was completed in 1996 and is on display in the Holy Cross Chapel of Chesterfield Parrish Church in England and will be used at festivals of the Parrish revealing its 15 century beauty.

Peter was also instrumental in soliciting 18 families who donated funds to restore a handful of similar crosses that links Chesterfield Parrish and the famous Foljambe tombs to medieval and the pre-reformation period.

In October of 1996 at St. Luke's Old Brick Church in Smithfield, VA, Peter officiated in early Angilcan vestments using Colonial Era prayer book references and music. A new memorial stone was unveiled for Michael Fulgham circa 1640-1690 at the cemetery.

In August of 1993, Peter solicited the Board of Directors to begin a fund for educational purposes for young family members. In 1999-2000 the first scholarship was given under our 501c3 tax exempt status.

In August of 2000, Peter looked into the possibility of establishing a Fulgham-Fulghum Family Museum within the St. Luke's historical museum but because of our limited funds it was decided to store the Fulgham-Fulghum Family artifacts at the Library of Virginia.

As a member of the scholarship committee Peter was selected as chairman and agreed to handle the applications and develop a selection process. In 2004-2005 the application went online and 604 requests from every state were received.

So it is with great pleasure that we dedicated this well deserved plaque to Peter for his tireless work and support throughout his 40+ years with the Fulgham-Fulghum Family Foundation.

Fulgham-Fulghum Family Facts (FFFF) is a newsletter publication of the Fulgham-Fulghum National Family Foundation. The FFNFF is a private, non-profit educational, historical, and genealogical research society with a mission to preserve and interpret family history and the achievements of the family through the ages. The FFNFF promotes family interaction and stimulates interest in family historical events and genealogy through publications and instructive interactions at meetings with socials, exhibits, workshops, lectures, and programs. Please address articles, obituaries, comments, and questions concerning FFNFF to the newsletter editor. Please note officer email and mail addresses in previous newsletters. (These were omitted in this newsletter because of space constraints.)

Fulgham-Fulghum Family History ZOOM Discussion with Grant Scheduled! All Fulgh*m Cousins are invited!

At the 2022 Annual FFNFF meeting held October 11, our Historian, Grant Fulgham, was asked if he would be willing to discuss our Fulgham/Fulghum history and he graciously agreed. Our Vice President, Andrea Copeland, has scheduled a ZOOM meeting on December 7, 2022 from 7:00-8:30 p.m. for this purpose – details of the meeting are at the end of this post. Everyone is invited!

Grant has been researching the Fulgh*m family in England and has published his findings in the Fulgham-Fulghum Family Facts Newsletter for many years. Please read the list on page 4 to see Grant's Summary of our Fulgh*m family journey.

Please see the information below and on page 4 about the ZOOM meeting December 7, 2022 from 7:00-8:30 p.m.

Andrea Copeland is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

https://paratekpharma.zoom.us/j/95377313038?pwd=ZEVrSVdtbk9aQUFLSW1FOFpDdTNOZz09

Meeting ID: 953 7731 3038 Passcode: 568243

Join by Telephone

For higher quality, dial a number based on your current location.

Dial:

US: +1 312 626 6799 or +1 646 558 8656 or +1 646 931 3860 or +1 301 715 8592 or +1 309 205 3325 or +1 253 215 8782 or +1 346 248 7799 or +1 386 347 5053 or +1 564 217 2000 or +1 669 444 9171 or +1 669 900 9128 or +1 719 359 4580 Meeting ID: 953 7731 3038 Passcode:

568243

International numbers<https://
paratekpharma.zoom.us/u/abV1FvCd5w>

Join from an H.323/SIP room system H.323:

162.255.37.11 (US West)

162.255.36.11 (US East)

115.114.131.7 (India Mumbai)

115.114.115.7 (India Hyderabad)

213.19.144.110 (Amsterdam Netherlands)

213.244.140.110 (Germany)

103.122.166.55 (Australia Sydney)

103.122.167.55 (Australia Melbourne)

64.211.144.160 (Brazil)

69.174.57.160 (Canada Toronto)

65.39.152.160 (Canada Vancouver)

207.226.132.110 (Japan Tokyo)

149.137.24.110 (Japan Osaka)

Meeting ID: 953 7731 3038 Passcode: 568243

Please go back and read the list of ancestors on page 4 as well as Grant's work in the FFNFF Newsletters listed with them and gather your thoughts and questions for discussion. If you cannot find any of the back-issues listed above in your files, point and click on this link: https://homepages.rootsweb.com/~fulghum/ and it will take you to the Fulgham Fulghum National Family Foundation home page, where at the top of the 1st page you will find the titles of the home page contents. Point and click on Newsletters. The Issues page will appear with all Newsletters listed in numerical order, most recent at the top. Then, based on the Newsletter Issue Numbers listed above, if for instance you need Issue No. 76, scroll down to "Issue 76: Winter 2014" and click on it. The entire #76 Newsletter will come up and you can read the history of that ancestor..

SIP: 95377313038@zoomcrc.com<mailto:95377313038@zoomcrc.com> Passcode: 568243



Fulgham-Fulghum National Family Foundation Annual Meeting Minutes October 11, 2022

The Fulgham-Fulghum National Family Foundation met via Zoom on Tuesday, October 11 at 7:00 p.m.. Attending were: Robert C. Fulgham, Jr., President (and his wife Brenda); Andrea Fulgham Copeland, Vice President; Carolyn Fulghum Allwine, Secretary; Tom Fulghum, Treasurer; Grant Fulgham, Historian; Linda Fulghum Bruggemann, Newsletter Editor; Peter Fulghum, Scholarship Chairman; Carolyn Fulghum Schmersahl, Scholarship Committee member; Andrew Fulghum; Michael Fulghum; Paul Hughes (Towne Bank); John Cox, and Mary (last

name not displayed by computer) Robert called the meeting to order and welcomed all attendees.

Robert recognized Peter as the Past President and read a list of his considerable contributions to the Family Foundation from its beginning 40 years ago. (Due to lack of space in this issue, we will publish these in a future newsletter.) Linda held up a plaque

beginning 40 years ago. (Due to lack of space in this issue, we will publish these in a future newsletter.) Linda held up a plaque presented to Peter in appreciation for his many years of service to the FFNFF. The plaque will be shipped to Peter this week.

Approval of 2021 Annual Minutes

Motion was made to accept the August, 2021 Minutes as published in Issue 99 of the Family Newsletter. Motion passed.

Secretary's Report

Carolyn Allwine, Secretary, reported that the work continued on the Fulgham-Fulghum Mailing List. Tom Fulghum, Treasurer, and I set up a shared Microsoft Excel spreadsheet on Microsoft One Drive. (Thank you so much, Tom!) After each mailing, Tom updated the list with dues paid and I updated it with address changes received from individuals and the USPS. For each postal mailing, Tom sent the updated list with payment to Doug Mewborn at AccuLink. I sent out the email newsletters from my personal computer. For the most recent Issue 101 Summer 2022, 737 newsletters were mailed by USPS (with 14 returned as undeliverable, and 2 forwarded to new address by USPS) and 192 were sent via email (with 13 returned as undeliverable.)

I responded to several letters and emails from Fulgh*m cousins during the year.

Motion was made to accept 2022 Secretary's Report which was read here and sent to all officers via email. Motion passed. Report is attached.

Treasurer's Report

Tom Fulghum, Treasurer, referenced the Profit & Loss Statement and Balance Sheet, which are on page 6. The FFNFF account was transferred into an investment account with Raymond James Co. this year. We earned \$426 in interest this year compared to \$4 last year. This year the yearly dues received covered the yearly expenses. The donations to the Scholarship Fund exceeded the amount spent on the Scholarship. Tom reported that approximately 55 members paid their \$40 dues.

Paul Hughes, investment banker at Towne Bank, explained the investment process in the stock market. Our fund is tied to the US stock market, and since the market has been down this year, our total funds are less than last year. As the market rises, our funds will increase. Our money has been wisely invested by the fund manager and the best course is to wait until the market begins to rise, and we will see our account grow again.

Motion made to accept the Treasurer's Report. Motion passed.

Scholarship Report

Peter presented the Scholarship Committee Report. This year's scholarship winner is Mara Brown, recent graduate of Hempfield Area Senior High School in Greensburg, PA, who will be attending Indiana University of Pennsylvania this fall, studying nursing. Her biography is in Issue 101 of the Family Newsletter. There were 22 applications requested from 17 states, with 14 completed and returned.

Discussion followed about raising the amount of the scholarship to \$2000 or \$5000. Right now the economy doesn't lend itself to raising the amount to \$5000, but the group agreed (by motion, second, and vote) to increase the single scholarship to \$2000. Peter will update the scholarship application form to reflect this change; Carolyn Schmersahl will update the Rootsweb site and scholarships.com sites; and Linda Bruggemann will put an announcement in a future newsletter.

Annual Meeting Minutes continued from page 3

Historian's Report: Review of Accomplishments in the Year 2022:

OUR ANCESTRAL MIGRATIONS —The FFNFF Historian has provided FFNFF Newsletter articles on the first immigrant to America (Issues #76 & #78). Additionally, articles have been provided which step us backward in time, generation to generation from the first Foljambe/Fulgham immigrant to his 7 G-Grandfather, Richard, the 3rd son of Sir Godfrey Foljambe (1316-76) and the final segment of Richard's biography was published in the family newsletter Issue #101. The FFNFF Historian recently completed preparation of an article for a future Newsletter issue on the 8G-Grandfather, Sir Godfrey Foljambe, Knt., Chief Justice of the King's Bench of Ireland.

THE FULJAMES CONNECTION – The year 2020 saw continuing research on our connection with the Somersetshire Fuljames family, specifically through the line of Anthony Fulgham/Fuljames' father, John. We have found that the Sir John Cotton, Knt., of Silverton, Devons. who m. Sarah Fuljames (Anthony's sister) descends from the Cotton family of Hamstall Ridware, Staffordshire. In 1428 a William of this line was born in Conington, Huntingdonshire and m. in 1441 to a Mary Folville, granddaughter of Agnes de Brus, a direct descendant of the Brus (Bruce) scot lords of Conington, Huntingdonshire. Work on the Fuljames connection has continued into 2022.

Summary of Our English Journey (2022):

GODFREY DE FOLESCHAMPE (ca. 1040-......) & Ughtred the Saxon Thane at Elton.

SIR RAPHE DE FOLESCHAMPE (ca. 1070-....) & Ferrers at Duffield Frith.

GEOFFREY DE FOLESCHAMPE (ca. 1105-84) & Musard of staveley.

SIR HENRY FOLJAMBE (ca. 1170-99) "Crusader Knight" & our 1st Foljambe.

SIR JOHN FOLJAMBE (ca. 1190-1252) & the 1st Barons' War (1215-17).

SIR THOMAS FOLJAMBE (ca. 1207-83) & Edmund Crouchback after the 2nd Barons' War (1264-7)

SIR THOMAS FOLJAMBE (CA. 1265-98) of Eyre & Hope.

SIR THOMAS FOLJAMBE (ca. 1279-1310) & Furnival Lord of Hallam.

SIR THOMAS FOLJAMBE (ca. 1284-1330) & Darley of Darley and the ancient entail.

SIR GODFREY FOLJAMBE, KNT., Chief Justice of the Irish Bench; (ca. 1316-76) & the Duchy of Lancaster.

RICHARD FOLJAMBE, ESQ., of Darley (ca. 1347-1389) Sir Godfrey's 3rd son. (Newsletter Issue #97, #98, #100 & #101)

WILLIAM FOLJAMBE, the feoffee (ca. 1376-1444) & Navarina Thornbury of Bygrave. (Newsletter Issue #95, #96 &97)

WILLIAM FOLJAMBE, Esq. the elder (ca. 1410-83) & Ralph, Baron Cromwell. (Newsletter Issue #88, 89 & 90)

WILLIAM FOLJAMBE, the younger (ca. 1440-1501) & Sir William Chaworth and Elizabeth Bowett. (Newsletter Issues #93-#94)

WILLIAM FOLJAMBE III (ca. 1463-34) involvement in midland alliances and property conveyances. (Newsletter Issue #91 & 92)

WILLIAM FOLIAMBE IV (ca. 1490-1548) at the Field of Cloth of Gold, Calais, 1520. (Newsletter Issue #84)

JOHN FOLJAMBE, GENTLEMAN (ca. 1575-1665), of Woodbrooke, Pitminster, Somersetshire (Capt. Anthony's father.).

CAPTAIN ANTHONY FULGHAM (ca. 1615-69) the original immigrant ancestor of the Fulgh*m family. (Newsletter Issue #76 & #78)

<u>Maintaining the Family Database</u>: **OVER 46,489 PERSON RECORDS** – Research into the English origins of our family has identified many previously unknown family members.

Grant also reported that he has corresponded with a young man in Texas who is very interested in genealogy research on the Fulgh*m family and hopes other young people will also develop an interest. He shared with the group that he has in his possession several scholarly works on the family history that Robert S. Fulghum, former Newsletter Editor, gave him. Some discussion followed about the origin of the Fulgh*m name from Normandy to England to the U.S. and from de Foleschamp to Foljambe to Fulgh*m. John Cox mentioned that there was some research indicating they had come through the Channel Islands.

Annual Meeting Minutes continued from page 4

Newsletter Report

Linda Bruggemann discussed the newsletter. She indicated that she would welcome input from other members in the form of obituaries, articles, clippings, and Family stories and news. Discussion followed about the size of the Newsletter. She reported that the eight page newsletter is most cost-effective from the printing and postage viewpoint.

Old Business

Robert reported that Historic St. Luke's Church in Smithfield, VA, had again contacted him about making a donation from the Fulgham-Fulghum National Family Foundation to the church and museum. Since the Fulgh*m family once owned the property and sold it to the church for a nominal amount, we are one of the historical colonial family groups connected to the church. Other family groups have made substantial donations. Discussion followed that our treasury cannot support a substantial donation at this time. Robert suggested that he contact Todd Ballance of the church to make a presentation to our Foundation in February or March 2023. Members present agreed to that suggestion.

New Business

Tom introduced the fact that the Bylaws of the Foundation are out of date and need to be revised. He will work on them and present changes at a Foundation ZOOM meeting to be scheduled in February or March 2023. Notice will be given at that time of a required meeting to approve them.

Nomination of officers

Robert agreed to remain President for 2022-2023.

Andrea Copeland agreed to remain Vice President for 2022-2023.

Carolyn Fulghum Allwine submitted her resignation as Secretary for 2022-2023, but agreed to remain until a new Secretary is elected.

Tom Fulghum agreed to remain Treasurer for 2022-2023.

Linda Bruggemann agreed to serve as Newsletter Editor again for 2022-2023 (but expressed a desire to retire from this position in the near future if someone can be found to take her place.)

Scholarship Committee members agreed to remain on the committee for 2022-2023.

Motion was made to accept this new slate of officers and passed.

Discussion followed about putting an article in a future newsletter and those following to let the members know that all positions are open every year and that anyone is eligible and encouraged to apply. Anyone interested in serving is invited to contact any officer to let the Board know of their interest. Email addresses are in every Newsletter.

All the attendees offered their thanks to Vice President Andrea Copeland for setting up and facilitating this ZOOM meeting. The formal part of meeting adjourned.

Social discussion followed with John Cox offering to be a resource to the Foundation. He has been attending meetings since the beginning of the Foundation and is still very interested in the Family, but is limited now due to failing eyesight and the illness of his wife. He brings a wealth of experience in many areas and was certainly interesting to meet. He asked if anyone knew of the whereabouts of Captain Anthony Fulgham's chair. He shared that it was once in the possession of Harold Fulghum in NC, but Harold is now deceased and Mr. Cox thinks it is now in the possession of Harold's daughter, Dell, who lives in Texas. He was unable to remember Dell's last name. Further research needs to be done on this. We will publish an inquiry in the Newsletter asking for information.

Discussion followed with Grant, which led to a request for him to conduct a ZOOM meeting every couple of months just to discuss the history of the Family with any members who are interested. He graciously agreed and Andrea will set up the first meeting when they coordinate a time. It will be advertised in the Newsletter.

Respectfully submitted,

Fulgham/Fulghum Family National Foundation, Inc. Profit & Loss

January 1 through October 10, 2022

	Jan 1 - Oct 10, 22
Income	
Investments	
Dividend, Interest (Securities)	424.45
Interest-Savings, Short-term CD	1.85
Total Investments	426.30
Program Income	
Membership Dues	2,110.02
Scholarship donation	1,190.00
Total Program Income	3,300.02
Total Income	3,726.32
Gross Profit	3,726.32
Expense	
Business Expenses	
Business Registration Fees	70.00
Total Business Expenses	70.00
credit card fees	27.09
Investment Management Fees	303.22
Operations Printing and Copying	2,003.11
Finding and Copying	2,003.11
Total Operations	2,003.11
Other Types of Expenses	
Other Costs	138.73
Total Other Types of Expenses	138.73
Scholarship awards	1,000.00
Total Expense	3,542.15
let Income	184.17

Balance Sheet

As of October 10, 2022

	Oct 10, 22
ASSETS	
Current Assets	
Checking/Savings Raymond James	
Mutual Funds and ETPs	
Unrealized gain or loss-RJasset	-11,234.46
Mutual Funds and ETPs - Other	0.32
Total Mutual Funds and ETPs	-11,234.14
Raymond James Cash	267.73
Raymond James - Other	59,853.66
Total Raymond James	48,887.25
Truist Checking	9,387.34
Truist Savings	2,984.94
Total Checking/Savings	61,259.53
Total Current Assets	61,259.53
TOTAL ASSETS	61,259.53
LIABILITIES & EQUITY	
Equity	
Opening Balance Equity	72,241.59
Unrealized gain or loss-equity	-11,234.46 68.23
Unrestricted Net Assets Net Income	184.17
Net income	104.17
Total Equity	61,259.53
TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY	61,259.53

2023 Dues Notice

Please Join Your Family Foundation. We need you!

Note: You only need to pay dues **once per year**. Your most recent dues year paid is on the mailing label.

If you don't know which year you are paid through, please contact the Treasurer.

Current annual dues are \$40.00 **per household**. Communication through the newsletter is how we effectively reach all known Fulgh*ms. Your membership dues will help us continue the newsletter for everyone.

You can pay dues by clicking this link.

You may also make a donation of any amount to our scholarship fund by clicking this link

You can also pay dues or make a donation at our site https://homepages.rootsweb.com/~fulghum/

Or you can mail a check for dues or the scholarship fund to our Treasurer using the form below.

We continue the effort to search for more Fulgh*ms and Fulgh*m data. Please send any address corrections or additions/deletions for the Fulgh*m database/mailing list to the Secretary, Carolyn Fulghum Allwine at cfallwine@gmail.com or 1051 Twin Pines Circle, Greensboro, GA 30642 or (706) 347-0321.

Please provide or update your family connection information, (names, birth, marriage, and death dates and locations) by sending to the Family Archivist: J. Grant Fulgham 2551 Corte Tela, Camarillo, CA 93010-2219 or preferably by *E-mail.* jafulgham1@gmail.com or telephone (805) 444-9839.

FFNFF, Inc. is registered as a tax-exempt organization under section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code; EIN 36-4559360. No substantial goods or services have been provided to the donor in exchange for the tax-deductible portion of this gift. Contributions are deductible in accordance with IRS regulations and federal tax laws.

Please rest assured that all of your dues and other contributions are spent for the work of the FFNFF, Inc. and that no FFNFF Inc. dues money goes to the Officers for their time and effort. ----- cut here or copy -----Please print 2023 DUES FORM NAME: MAILING ADDRESS CITY, STATE, ZIP CODE TELEPHONE NUMBER(s): E-mail: I would prefer to receive the newsletter by □ email □ paper OTHER MEMBERS OF SAME HOUSEHOLD COVERED BY THESE DUES NAME: NAME: TELEPHONE NUMBER(s): TELEPHONE NUMBER(s): E-mail: E-mail: Prefers the newsletter by \square email \square paper Prefers the newsletter by □ email □ paper Please make your check out to "FFNFF, Inc." and mail your check and this form to: Thomas E. Fulghum, Treasurer

1858 Hillandale Road, Suite 400 Durham, NC 27705

Fall 2022

Fulgham-Fulghum Family Facts

Issue 102 Back page

Fulgham-Fulghum National Family Foundation Carolyn Fulghum Allwine 1051 Twin Pines Circle Greensboro, GA 30642

Presorted

First-Class Mail

PAID

Permit #1

Greenville, NC

PRESORTED FIRST CLASS MAIL

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Postmaster: Dated Material - Please do not delay

Reunions

The North America beginning of our family was in ISLE OF WIGHT County, Virginia in ca. 1640. Now we have reunions in many states. Of the 30 national reunions, the Association held the first in 1985 in Rock Ridge, NC. The last ten gatherings have been held 2006 in Nacogdoches, Texas; 2007 in Williamsburg, VA; 2008 in Raleigh, NC; 2009 at Smith Mountain Lake (Wirtz, VA); 2013 on St. Simon's Island, GA.; 2014 in Callaway Gardens; 2015 in Asheville, , NC, 2016 in Winston-Salem, NC. , and 2017 in Greenville, North Carolina. In 2017 the National Association voted to combine with the Foundation. The official name is the Fulgham-Fulghum National Family Foundation. The Foundation met in August 2018 in Richmond, VA and in August 2019 in Raleigh, NC. Due to Covid 19 constraints in August 2020-2022 the Foundation met via Zoom.

Fulgham-Fulghum National Family Foundation on the INTERNET

Our homepage URL is: https://sites.rootsweb.com/~fulghum/

One can find links to the FFNFF database in Rootsweb. Open our homepage and look for the link to Rootsweb in the left panel about the center of the first page. Click on the link to Rootsweb to access data and information on your ancestors and lineage.

Since much of the data on living persons are blocked for their privacy, it is easier to start the search using the names of a deceased ancestor.

For additional help in searching for Fulgham-Fulghum ancestors, please use the steps outlined in FFFF IssueNo 82, page 4. Or contact the family Historian and Archivist, GRANT FULGHAM. It is strongly urged that searchers for Fulgham-Fulghum information try to obtain as much information as possible from the Internet sources before contacting the Family Archivist..